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Mr Phelim Quinn,  

Chief Executive Officer, 

Health Information and Quality Authority,  
George’s Court, 

George’s Lane, 

Dublin 7, 

D07 E98Y 

 

12th May 2020 
 

Dear Phelim, 

 

I refer to our telephone conversation yesterday regarding article in Irish Times 11th May, ‘If 
they don’t die of Covid, they will die of loneliness’, which featured an interview with 

Deputy Chief Inspector.  

 
We are extremely disappointed and offended by comments in the article stating “prison-

type visiting scenarios” are among the solutions being considered to reopen homes to 

visitors.  

 

For a representative of HIQA to associate nursing home care with “prison” is deeply 

offensive, upsetting and irresponsible. The nursing home is the resident’s home and the 

comments present nursing home care in a most negative and derogatory light.  
 

Nursing homes and their staff are committed to providing residents with the best possible 

care and are now seeking to achieve such under the most challenging circumstances. 

Covid-19 has brought a lot of upset, fear and anxiety for residents, their families, and staff 

in our nursing homes.  

 
Compounding the upset, the Deputy Chief Inspector referred to “blind panic and 

pandemonium” in nursing homes during Covid-19. The global pandemic is presenting an 

unprecedented challenge across our health services and you will be well aware the 

nursing home sector has experienced the worst of the pandemic in Ireland. During this, 

staff across our nursing homes – HSE, private and voluntary – have maintained their 

professionalism, composure and undertaken huge commitment and personal sacrifices to 

continue providing care to residents in the most difficult of circumstances. In the absence 
of required supports from the State, their competence, professionalism and tremendous 












